Snowy Mountain Trapper 250 
Information Sheet
The Snowy Mountain Trapper 250 will be held on February 13, 2015.  The race is designed as a 250 mile event, however, the actual distance shall be close to 270 miles. The race will begin and end at Meiers Lake Lodge at milepost 170 on the Richardson Highway.  (907-822-3151).  The team limit on the Snowy Mountain Trapper 250 is forty teams.  
The SMT-250 will be a continuous event.  The first leg will be a 60 mile loop from Meiers; out and back.  Teams will be parking on Meiers and must work out of pre-packed food drops.  Drivers will not be allowed to go to their trucks, nor get any gear or equipment not sent out in their drops.  The second segment runs from Meiers Lake to Chistochina on the Chisto-Slate Creek trail; a distance of 73 miles.  The checkpoint will be at the Chistochina school.  Segment three returns to Meiers over the same route.  The fourth and final leg will be another loop from Meiers; this one running North along the Pipeline and returning to Meiers Lake; 60 miles.  There will be some head-on passing on both the first and final legs. 

Teams will be required to take a total of 16 hours rest time between segments.  One 6-hour layover and two 5-hour layovers.  The choice of the rest sequence shall be left to the drivers.  The SMT-250 will start teams at 3 minute intervals.  There will be no time equalization—each segment of the race will be timed and the team with the fastest overall run time shall be the winner, thus negating the advantages/disadvantages of rest differentials. Recognize that the first team across the finish line at Meiers Lake may not be the overall winner.  

One bale of straw will be provided at Chistochina and Meiers Lake.  Teams wishing more straw at Meiers may provide their own additional straw along with their food drop.  Teams will not be required to have a handler---However--straw must be cleaned up to the satisfaction of the checkpoint manager and race officials at both Chisto and Meiers.  The Chistochina checkpoint is making a great effort for this race.  We reached out to them so as to provide for a warm place for mushers to rest and eat in the event of a cold or wet race.  Respect their effort!  Say thank you.

Mushers are encouraged to use the same resting location at both of their Meiers stops so to best utilize their straw and minimalize clean-up.  Bring something to mark your spot.  

The SMT-250 is designed to be a musher-friendly race.  The purse will be mainly composed of entry fees, however and effort will be made to sequre additional sponsorship prior to this event.  We are running a short notice event; noting that many races have been cancelled or postponed due to lack of snow.  We have very good snow and wish to allow teams who have not had many opportunities to race take advantage of it. 

Questions; call 907-388-6039 (Zoya)  or 907-750-2619 (John)  Also; e-mail schandelmeier@yahoo.com or teamzoya@yahoo.com  

